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UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

STUDENT EXPERIENCE COMMITTEE 
THURSDAY 8 MAY 2014
2pm – 4pm 
MINUTES
(Unreserved)
	Chair
	Mr Stephen McAuliffe 


	Present
	Mr Robert Butler, Ms Rachel Fletcher, Ms Chantel Le Carpentier, Professor Roderick Main, Mr Richard Murphy, Dr David Penman, Ms Vanessa Potter, Mr Dave Stanbury, Mr Craig Stephens, Professor Jane Wright, Professor Aletta Norval (until 3pm)

	
	

	Apologies
	Mr Peter Church, Dr Peter Luther, Ms Zoe Manning, Mr Simon Neale, Mrs Lisa Miller, Mr Richard Stock, Miss Becky Fisher, Mr Paul Abernethy

	
	

	Secretary
	Ms Wendy Clifton-Sprigg 

	
	

	In attendance
	Ms Paula Rothero, Mr Terry King and Mrs Jenny Wilders 

	
	

	
	
	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS

	

	Noted 
	A request was made that items 10 and 13 of the agenda be starred for discussion. 
	43/14

	
	
	

	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 26 FEBRUARY 2014 (SEC/14/08)
	

	Approved
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved
	44/14

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
	

	Reported
Resolved
	21/14 – Mr Richard Murphy had considered ways to allow staff access to a student view of the portal, however, there were difficulties around using a ‘generic student’ as communication was tailored to each student. Mr Murphy requested more detail from the committee over the nature of the information they were interested in, and why, in order that he could pursue the matter further. 
Committee agreed that while this was a complex issue it would be desirable to have sight of some profiles, not only for an overview of the communications received but to assist staff working with students who may need to show a student where information could be found. It was noted that the ‘Supporting the Supporters Conference’ was taking place on 16 May which would be an opportunity for Mr Murphy to deliver a presentation of the student portal to staff.    
Mr Richard Murphy would liaise with Ms Rachel Fletcher in relation to delivery of a presentation at a suitable occasion.
	45/14
46/14

47/14

	Reported
Resolved
	28/14 – Discussion had taken place relating to record keeping and storage of information by Personal Tutors. It was recognised that some concerns had been voiced over methods of recording, and the level of detail following meetings with students. It was acknowledged that with the introduction of the revised policy there was a need to progress work in this area. Dr Penman reported that members of the attendance monitoring group felt that it would be beneficial for Personal Tutors to have access to attendance records of the current and possibly previous years for their students and requested that this was considered as part of the development. Professor Norval requested that consideration be given to a solution that could be applied more widely for example to include recording supervisory meetings with research students. 
Ms Rachel Fletcher and Mr Richard Murphy would consider requirements and options, including current technological solutions, for recording and storage of concise and appropriate notes.  
	48/14
49/14

	
	
	

	STUDENT FEEDBACK AND THE STUDENT VOICE (SEC/14/09) 
	

	Received
Discussed

Recommended
	A paper authored by Mr James Potter, SU VP Education, presented by Miss Chantel Le Carpentier, SU VP Welfare and Community. 
Miss Le Carpentier noted the importance for the Students’ Union in gathering feedback to help ensure that the SU was meeting the four promises laid out in the new SU strategic plan. A ‘Vital Statistics’ project group met monthly to discuss feedback and responses and prepare a report that was distributed to students. Miss Le Carpentier noted the value of Student Choice awards as part of a wide student feedback/engagement offer with the University. Acknowledgement was given to the importance of partnership working.
The committee thanked Miss Le Carpentier for her report and considered some of the methods employed as well as specific outcomes from that feedback. In considering the ‘voting boxes’, it noted that the week 10 question, ‘Do you feel you get enough support to succeed in your exams?’ generated a high negative response and was interested to know whether the Students’ Union could provide more detail on the areas where students felt support was lacking so that the University could respond in an effective manner. The SU responded that students had focused on support to relax and address the pressure of examinations and thus they had put in place a series of interventions to provide support of this type for their members.   

A challenge of the ‘voting boxes’ was noted in that it was not possible to find out which students had voted in different ways and thus make targeted offers of support or more detailed enquiries. However, the SU noted how the Student Voice reports did provide greater context.

In considering another answer in the ‘voting box’ list, the committee discussed the high number of students responding that they did not know who was their course rep was. The Students’ Union advised that in response to this feedback steps had been taken to raise the profile of the Course Reps, including publishing names and pictures of the Reps on the Students’ Union website for easy reference. Mr Stephen McAuliffe reported that a paper from Miss Liz Dobson-McKittrick and Mr James Potter being developed for Education Committee related to this first year of a new approach for the Course Rep system and thus such feedback was helpful. 
The Committee welcomed the introduction of the voting boxes and expressed interest in contributing to the questions asked at key points of the year. Questions were planned around an annual calendar, some being decided in advance with flexibility to introduce questions in response to an emerging trend where necessary. Committee members could contact Mr Paul Abernethy with suggestions.
Discussion focussed on the most effective mechanism by which the Students’ Union could formally inform the University of relevant student feedback via the committee structure to ensure an appropriate response. It was suggested that Staff Student Liaison Committees could be used to complement the informal/direct channels also used by the Students’ Union. The value of the Student Experience Committee was also noted.  
	50/14
51/14

52/14

53/14

54/14

55/14

56/14

	
	
	

	STUDENT EXPERIENCE MAPPING AND DEVELOPMENT
	

	
	i) Essex Living and Learning Communities (SEC/14/10) 
	

	Received
Discussed

Resolved

	A paper from Mr Stephen McAuliffe, Academic Registrar, Mr Peter Church, Director of Campus Services and Mrs Hannah Gott, Special Projects Manager, Campus Services explaining the initial concepts for an Essex Living and Learning Community approach, which allows multiple communities to develop focusing on different aspects of a student’s experience. Professor Jane Wright (Chair of the Task and Finish Group) introduced the paper, outlining the work undertaken to date to consider a strategic approach to supporting development of Living and Learning Communities at Essex. 
Professor Wright advised that developing a shared concept had been a challenge and it was vital to give it tangible expression that wasn’t solely about residential students but instead around pathways (some of which could be residential) for all students. Developments would be on the ‘experience’ elements described in the paper, and would consider how to link experience and achievements together in a way that would be recognised by a new version of the Big Essex award. The intention was to move from relatively uncoordinated exposure to the wide range of opportunities available to a clearer linkage between the academic and non-academic, supporting students to reflect on and articulate the benefits of their experiences. By creating a framework it should be possible to foster not only pathways identified by the University but also support students in creating their own ‘communities’ through membership of societies, friendship groups etc.  
It was noted that there was little mention of peer support, and there were a number of opportunities within this area, e.g. RSN, SU Advice Centre volunteers, Nightline, which could be an important element of the delivery of the offer. Ms Vanessa Potter noted the importance of inclusive terminology and ensuring that the work contributed to and was supported by the challenger values. Professor Wright proposed identifying leadership and social entrepreneurship as initial strands (supported with an alternative ‘generic’ pathway), which would be presented as a coherent package rather than an abstract concept. This was agreed.
The Task and Finish Group, led by the PVC (Education) would develop the Leadership and Social Entrepreneurship elements of the LLC proposals for further consideration.
	57/14
58/14

59/14

60/14


	
	ii) Extra-Curricular Activity Mapping Project (SEC/14/11) 
	

	Received
Resolved

Resolved
	A paper from Mrs Jenny Wilders, Executive Officer, Registry, reporting the findings of the exercise to map the current provision of extra- and co-curricular activity. The link with the previous item on Essex Living and Learning Communities was noted and it was proposed that any actions should follow from decisions about the overall institutional framework. The report would inform and be incorporated into the work of the ELLC Task and Finish Group. Whilst the group noted the value of considering activity against graduate attributes there were some concerns that the way the data had been classified did not always accurately convey the extent of the current offering. The committee also suggested that further work be undertaken with regard to postgraduate students.  
The report would be revised to take into account members’ comments and forwarded to the ELLC Task and Finish Group to inform its work and recommendations. 

CER would consider how the categorisation of opportunities under the Graduate Attributes could be used more widely in communications.
	61/14
62/14
63/14



	
	
	

	STUDENT CHARTER REVIEW – UPDATE (SEC/14/12) 

	Received
Discussed
Resolved


	A paper from Mr Jonathan Wright, Executive Officer, Registry, introduced by Ms Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support, proposing a new Student Charter for 2014/15. A Task and Finish Group (under Professor Todd Landman, Executive Dean (Social Sciences)) and working jointly with the Student Union had developed a new draft charter. The structure of the proposed document allowed for a brief and accessible charter with a more detailed appendix that conformed to expectations and guidance from NUS and BIS. Comments were invited to inform further drafts. The Chair thanked the Students’ Union for its shared leadership in drafting the Charter. 
The Committee welcomed the revised Charter and felt that the structure and wording fitted well within the challenger values. Ms Potter requested that the final draft be sent to CER so that they could assist in copy writing.  Comments focussed on detailed points relating to language, which would be fed back to the review group. It was agreed that there be consideration of enterprise/entrepreneurship possibly being added to the list in the final bullet point. 
Committee members to send detailed comments to the Secretary to the Review Group.
	64/14
65/14

66/14

	
	
	

	COMMUNICATION AND ADVANCEMENT SUPPORTING STRATEGY (SEC/14/13) 

	Received
Reported

Discussed

Resolved
	A paper from Ms Vanessa Potter, Director of Communications and External Relations, introducing the draft supporting strategy for comment. 

It was noted that the paper circulated was a ‘live’ document and thus under regular amendment during the drafting process. The supporting strategy related to strategic priorities for University-wide communications and advancement and was not a CER focussed document. The 50th anniversary celebrations was a key theme in the strategy. The focus on internal communications was noted and the committee heard that work was being carried out in Academic Section to enhance communications to students, especially around key messages at particular points of the year that could positively influence student retention.
The Committee felt that the strategy could be improved by greater clarity around its university-wide scope. It was agreed that there were challenges around effective and efficient communication to maximise impact.  Employability communications were noted as an emerging successful model that could inform other developments.
Committee members were asked to send any further comments to Ms Potter as part of the drafting process.
	67/14
68/14

69/14

70/14

	
	
	

	INFORMATION SUPPORTING STRATEGY (SEC/14/14) 

	Received
Reported
Resolved
	A paper from Mr Richard Murphy, Director of Information Systems, introducing early elements of the draft supporting strategy for comment.

This was an institution-wide strategy and not confined to ISS. Mr Murphy informed the committee that the strategy was an early draft and that consultation was ongoing as a full draft was developed. The committee discussed the development of the strategy and noted that that further work was being done. 
Committee members would email further comments to Mr Murphy. 
	71/14
72/14

73/14

	
	
	

	EQUALITY AND DIVERSITY MONITORING (SEC/14/15) 

	Received
Discussed

Resolved
	A paper from Ms. Wendy Clifton-Sprigg, Deputy Academic Registrar, updating the committee with information on the current ability of student services to provide an equality and diversity report on service usage with a view to establishing an annual reporting cycle.
Members reviewed the responses and determined that there should be a more standardised approach to reporting data and that this should include other demographic analysis. In line with the approach taken by Education Committee, there should be clarity on the purpose of the proposed monitoring. To address these issues it was proposed that the Secretary explore with members the purpose of collating data from services and work with ISS and SPCS to create a framework for reporting and analysing the information. The Students’ Union suggestion that they contribute data relating to usage of SU services as part of the project was welcomed and the Committee agreed that inclusion of information from the Students’ Union would be a positive addition.
The Committee Secretary would progress an exploration of outlining the purpose of collating data from services and providing a framework to support this with an update to the next meeting and a final report to the second meeting of 2014-15 academic year.
	74/14
75/14

76/14

	
	
	

	STUDENT EXPERIENCE SURVEY – UPDATE (SEC/14/16) 

	Noted
	A paper from Mr Stephen McAuliffe, Academic Registrar, updating the committee on developments related to the student experience survey and further moves to enhance engagement with the student voice. 
	77/14

	
	
	

	REVIEW OF REVISED COMMITTEE STRUCTURE (SEC/14/17) 

	Received
Discussed

Resolved

Resolved
	A paper from Ms Wendy Clifton-Sprigg, Deputy Academic Registrar, on the upcoming review of the first year of operation of the revised committee structure and inviting comments on the operation of Student Experience Committee.
Discussion focussed on two key areas: terms of reference and membership.   It was suggested that consideration be given to reducing the size of the committee in order to promote more effective discussion between members.  It was noted that this was the first year following the disbandment of USUCON and that Students’ Union officers should be encouraged to use the committee as a primary formal route for raising concerns and presenting student feedback to the University regarding the Student Experience (and in line with the current Terms of Reference). The possibility of an explicit reference to the Student Union in the terms of reference was noted and it was agreed that Mr Craig Stephens would discuss this with the Chair. 
The Chair reported that he would revisit the Terms of Reference relating to approval of strategies to give clarity to the role of the committee in this area.  Members welcomed the proposal to make this clearer, particularly in relation to the committee’s place within other governance structures.  
The Chair noted that the Terms of Reference include consideration of survey outcomes and whilst the committee had discussed SU surveys it had not considered University-wide surveys as they had been addressed elsewhere during this first year of operation. Such surveys were also the subject of a review noted elsewhere in the agenda however it was felt that survey data (when relevant to the Terms of Reference) should be received and considered by the committee at the appropriate interval next year.   
The Committee reviewed the attendance table attached to the paper and noted that it was usual practice for membership to be revoked where there had been on attendance throughout the year. However, the Chair suggested that in this instance it could be more appropriate for the Students’ Union to consider changing the representation and substitute the VP International instead.  
The Sabbatical Officers would consider the Students’ Union’s membership of the committee and Mr Craig Stephens would advise the Secretary.
Feedback and suggestions would be submitted to Ms Clifton-Sprigg by the end of the working day on Monday 12 May.  A response to the review would be prepared and shared with colleagues. 
	78/14
79/14

80/14

81/14

82/14

83/14

84/14

	
	
	

	
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
	

	Noted
	Mr Richard Murphy outlined a proposal raised as part of an internal service improvement process that printing services should be free to students (and associated costs). It was agreed that this would not ordinarily be a matter for the committee and suggested that Mr Murphy raise the issue with the Deputy Vice Chancellor.

	85/14


Paula Rothero 

Deputy Director of Student Support (Advice & Community)

Minute Secretary, Student Experience Committee, Academic Section

8 May 2014  
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